


EDITORS NOTE

LEADERSHIP PRINCIPLE 

Believing, as we do, that the present
anarchic system of sham democracy is
one of collective or committee guilt

with little individual liability, we
place the emphasis throughout our
organisation on the personal and

individual responsibility of the officer
who is given an appointment. They

are completely responsible for
everything which happens in the area
or department allotted to them and

they may not pass any of the
responsibility to any system of
committees or other action-

hampering bodies. We believe firmly
that action proceeds from the

individual and not from any body of
people however small or however

well-chosen they may be. 
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STRANGE TIMES

We are living in strange times. All the
old conceptions have been falsified,

every reproach formerly made against
Fascism has proved true only of

Democracy.
 

Today it is Fascism that makes for
peace, and democracy for war. It is
fascism that inculcates love, and
democracy hate. It is fascism that

insists on truth, and democracy that
is allied with falsehood.

Everything that has been claimed as
attributes of democracy has been
ruthlessly abandoned. Every cause

that good democrats were once
pledged to defend has been betrayed.

It is the Fascist who today upholds
the rights of oppressed minorities,

and the democrat who would deluge
the world with blood to uphold

oppression.
 

It is the fascist who preaches
tolerance and goodwill, and the

socialist who seeths with hatred and
malice. It is the Fascist who would
abolish class distinctions and the

socialist who contents himself with
class warfare. It is the Fascist who
strives for world peace, and the

socialist who would prefer the end of
civilisation to any understanding with

Fascists.

Hate, open and unashamed, is the
keynote of socialist propaganda. To
fan that hatred, every incident at
home and abroad is seized upon, 

distorted and magnified to provoke
anti-fascist resentment. Nothing is
too obscure, nothing too trivial if it
can be used to increase anti fascist 

feeling.

Democracy shows all the signs of
senile decay, it can no longer be

trusted to make the simplest
deductions. It still clings pathetically
to all the old catchwords and refuses
to realise that they have long been

emptied of any meaning. 'Freedom of
the press' 'public opinion' even a fool
knows that the media is a privately
owned monopoly, and that public

opinion rarely finds an echo in
democratic news.

Gary Raikes

For all men are not cowards

Purse and pocket are empty, and over
Britain stalks famine yet the wheat
ripens, and the fruit hangs heavy

upon the trees. Everywhere nature
smiles and offers richness.

But the people are suffering with
empty bellies and bitter homes, their
toil is unending and they are cheated

of their rewards. They burn the
wheat and let the fruit rot, and they
hoe up the turnips. What if the child
cries, and manhood is warped, and

the child bearer and the women
weakened? They can do no other, for



the purses and pockets are empty.

There is famine in a cornfield! They
suffocate in the fresh breezes! They

are cold in the midst of fire!
Infamous is the system mounted upon

prejudice and bulwarked by
corruption!

May not the people free themselves
from the tyrant who tramples upon
them? They are helpless before the

citadel, and are curbed by the lash of
hunger with which he chastises

mutineers. He will defend his citadel.
Were the bellies filled his walls would

flatten. Were the pursies filled his
power would be gone. When the

people murmer he jails them. When
they shout he flattens them. But

when they storm he hires generals for
them. His lackey generals lead the
people against the bastions so that
they may be hurled into the moat.

then the generals are regaled by the
Purse Prince and strut in coronets.

But the castle of the Purse prince and
his insolent tyranny shall not endure.

For all men are not cowards and
there are some to whom banquets

and coronets are but baubles.
Such a general and such a host are
the nightmare of the Purse Prince.

yet already they have risen and
already beat upon his golden doors.

Such a movement has arisen and men
flock to its banner. they have
dedicated their lives to the

destruction of the Purse Prince and
the razing of his castle. So shall the
bounties of nature make entry into

the home.

NATIONAL SUICIDE

It is clear that British universities are
continually deceiving students, all

shades of red opinion are
combining to mould young minds

along certain desired lines. Marxism
strikes at the very roots of

nationality and patriotism. its
influence on youth is considerable,

for, at first glance, it appeals to
their sense of justice and attempts to

exploit youths innate vigour and
generosity.

Our young people have not yet seen
Communism with the mask off. they

lack the bitter experience
of earlier youth and are all the more
vulnerable to red attacks. You may

ask, "How do the reds
work among students in Uni." You

must first understand that they rarely
work openly, they rather

exploit all branches of flabby liberal
and pink socialist opinion, since it is

realised that an attack on
fascism must come before any

attempt to infuse marxist theory.
Therefore students are compelled

to listen to impassioned defences of
'democratic institutions' and 'free

speech'. The cases of
Zionist, Bolshevic and church-burner

are advocated unceasingly and
ridicule is hurled against

Fascism.
Students are taken into confidence,

they are told about marx, freud,
dialectic materialism and the

like. They are fed the same tired old
lies about British fascism all created

in a real 'intellectual'
atmosphere.

This unchecked marxist influence,



with its veiled attacks on religion,
nationality, and even morality,

is intolerable to all Britons who are
truly proud of their country. By
allowing the minds of their sons

and daughters to be moulded by the
left British citizens are unconsciously

helping to produce a
race of emasculated youths who may
one day be called upon to shape the

destiny of our country.
These youth have become the prey of

the Zionist and the Bolshevic, a
ghastly crime is being

committed, a crime worse than
murder - the crime of national

suicide.

THE DEATH OF DEMOCRACY

The democratic creed has clearly run
its course. It is like a tree choked by
ivy, only the ivy lives, the tree itself

is dying, though it still flings its
leafless branches to the sky.

In the spring of democracy its
watchwords of liberty and equality
were torches of hope to the masses
who were loaded with the chains of
feudalism. The fire kindled by the

french revolution carried Rousseau's
classic formula throughout the

Western world until liberalism was
the accepted creed of the 19th

century. Napoleon was beaten and
exiled, but the tide of liberalism

could not be stopped. "All men are

created free and equal." But no
formula is perfect or ever lasting. No
revolution can maintain its dynamic
force indefinitely. as spring waxed
into summer democracy became

sedate and
respectable, essentially bourgeois. It

gathered unto itself many vested
interests, political and economic. As

summer turned to autumn those
vested interests, at first

parasitic, became dominant, choked
their host, the creed which had

sanctioned their growth. Now winter
has come and democracy is dying.
Let us be perfectly fair. There are

still many honest people who
genuinely believe in democracy. So

steeped are they in the traditions of
liberalism that they cling

desperately to its original ideas,
shutting their eyes to the evils it has
created. They cannot see that the

system which was to have liberated
man has, in fact, liberated the forces

which exploit man.
Our quarrel is not with those who

sincerely if mistakenly believe in the
ideas of democracy, but with those
who use these ideas as a means for
their own selfish ends. The great
mass of the people care little for

formula or systems. Their
constant struggle for survival gives

them few opportunities for
theorising. It is results they want, fair

wages, human working conditions,
housing, opportunities for

recreation and advancement, above
all justice, security and faith in the

future.
Democracy, or rather sham

democracy, is not giving them these
results and they know it. How can



they believe in the existence of
liberty and equality while they are
tied hand and foot to a remorseless

machine, while profligate luxury
flaunts itself

before grinding poverty? How can
they have faith in a democratic

future when every few days some
new crisis or threat of disaster is

hurled at them? How can they look to
the parties for salvation when every
party in its turn has signally betrayed

them?
The liberals have betrayed them

because it was liberalism which first
set in motion those forces which now

threaten to overwhelm them. The
conservatives have betrayed them
because conservativism seeks to

conserve only the vested interests
which liberalism created. Labour has
betrayed them because it has turned
back from the revolutionary task to

which it was pledged in order to
pluck the fruits of the corrupt system

it used to denounce.
Democracy as we know it today is just
a facade of high-sounding sentiments
and worn out formulae, behind which

are entrenched an army of vested
interests. We know them well, the

cosmopolitan financier, the self
seeking media magnate, the

careerist politician, the wordy
intellectual, the cultural Marxist.
None of these care a jot for the

principle of liberty, apart from its
propaganda value. But one and all

want liberty to pursue their own ends
and preserve their own particular

grafts.
Therefore they ensure people must
defend liberty even to the death.

Consider the situation as it confronts

us today. Consider the economic
aspect. Tax after tax, mortgage after
mortgage is being loaded on to our

unfortunate nation.
Handicapped by a corrupt and
obsolescent system, productive
enterprise is being bled white to
meet the cost of defending that
system. Consider the ideological
aspect. The fate of a civilised

Christian people has been placed in
the hands of men who have climbed
to power by utter disregard of every

Christian principle. Consider the
military aspect. Men who have

voluntarily offered their services to
defend their own country are being

used for military adventures on
behalf of any corrupt state

which considers itself the 'victim of
dictorial aggression'. Consider the

psychological aspect. Every baseless
rumour, every distorted item of news,

every product of
 minds warped with spite is eagerly

used as fuel for the belching
chimneys of multi- cultural

propaganda. Our whole national life
is being polluted and degraded by a
 poison-cloud of fear and hate for

there has not been even a pretence
of seeking a mandate from the people

for the suicidal policy of mass
immigration.

What a mockery of principles. What a
travesty of truth. What a violation of
elementary justice. Only a system in

its deaththroes could jettison
everything for which it once stood.

Gary Raikes



The biggest issue of our time is the
replacement of European peoples

within their ancestral homelands or
within the nations that they
founded. Here in the UK, the

indigenous people, white Britons, will
be a minority by 2006 – OR SOONER!

This is NOT a conspiracy theory; this
is NOT scaremongering. This is a sad

FACT that has been laid bare by
academic studies and the careful

statistical analysis of both birth rates
and net migration figures.

RAISING AWARENESS

Sadly, despite the fact white Britons
are facing the spectre of becoming an

ethnic minority in their own
land, many people are simply

unaware of the enormity or the
immediate nature of this

issue. What’s more, over the last two
years, much of the political focus has

been on Covid and the tyrannical
restrictions.

That’s why Patriotic Alternative want
to get people talking about

demographics again and raise
awareness of the biggest issue
affecting the British people.

DEMOGRAPHIC REPLACEMENT
AWARENESS MONTH

In April, we aim to distribute over
100,000 leaflets on this topic, as well
as take part in protests, banner drops
and perform other publicity stunts up

and down the country.

You can get involved too:

DOWNLOAD THE LEAFLET: CLICK HERE

https://www.patrioticalternative.org.uk/r?u=fk3qs1mHicx9-w03tafB2G8vNGMp4KGcuuJPtVN2Yha2eHP94AToEv0A68q--KJRXQvzgIszw28Oi5UdcKz9rQ7rMJ-ZZyT7-W6hRJ-O1Ul2Uzy6iCqDFF5aboy9hqqChLDO7it9-8-csiRUU7jsGY0r6qPtwpJ9YhMRtqshSJLYK0AZyEO_8d7kk9xl_yId&e=16aa11f6c8079af52a5f511ffc9b38a4&utm_source=patrioticalternative&utm_medium=email&utm_campaign=drama&n=1


WOKISM? WHAT THE F**K!

The term “woke”, originally “awake”
evolved into a &quot;single-word

summation of leftist political
ideology, centered on degenerative

social politics and critical race
theory.&quot;

Critical Race Theory is a
devolutionary re-stating of a Marxist
principle meant to destroy the West
and white culture. The idea that a
moralising and intolerant ideology
such as is common among Liberals

and all leftists, is superior to Western
culture and its origins is ridiculous. As
I have written before, Critical Race

Theory is the preposterous exudate of
the demented

brain of Derrick Bell, a Marxist at
Harvard Law School.

Over-righteous liberalism (and
Marxism) is political correctness gone

off the rails. Political correctness
inhibits free speech, clear thought,
and rationality. Movements such as
‘black lives matter’ exaggerate the

extent of
social problems and have led to
vicious destructive riots in many

countries. 52% of the murders in the
United States are carried out by 6% of
the population who are BLACK. Does
this speak of the superiority of the

black masses?
“Woke” is set to destroy the U.K.,

Canada and other western nations, as
planned, by these semitic and foreign

thinking traitors.

“Woke” must now become a rightist
pejorative when speaking to leftists,
Liberals and Reds. The destruction of
our cultures rests on us taking back

our rights from the brown, black and
Jew/muslim mob. Destroy their woke
arguments and we will save the West.

Allow wokism to stand and we will
pay the price.

David Clarke

THE BUDGET

Taking note of the budget is like
ringing up your burglar to ask what he

plans to spend the money on.

I have no interest in it any more. I
know how it works.

They steal from me and everyone like
me. They waste trillions. The very

basic things they are supposed to do
and that the money is supposed to be
for aren’t done. Every service they

provide is provided badly and
expensively. Everything they are
supposed to do gets worse, and

everything they aren’t supposed to do
gets funded.

There is never enough money for the
very basic things they are supposed to
do. There is always enough money for
the very stupid things you don’t want

them to do.

For every £100 or whatever other
currency they waste they set aside
about 0.1% to give back to ordinary 



people, whilst boasting that it’s the
most they have ever given back to

me. At the same time they ask me to
ignore the crackling inferno of money
the size of Mount Everest that they

have just set on fire again.

Whilst this is happening I see them
gleefully stuffing their own pockets
with money marked ‘for the bonfire’
and chucking bucketloads of cash at

various criminal friends and
enterprises and a whole begging line
of strangers who are only united by
the fact that none of them paid a

penny in.

The next year they repeat it, only
worse. If the party in power changes,

they repeat it, only worse. If the
party in power doesn’t change, they

repeat it, only worse.

Telling me which bit of the budget
you prefer is like telling me you liked
it best when our abuser grabbed my

arse but not so much when he yanked
your hair.

No taxation without representation.
We have no representation. None.

DanJupp

LOCAL ELECTION CAMPAIGN

As you will know part of our overall
strategy is to stand independent

candidates in elections, this is done
for a number of reasons and is

prooving successful so far. This Mays
local election will see a high number
of members standing, of course we
will not publisise names or wards to

avoid the attention of the usual
tactics employed by the usual enemy.
Getting our folk into townhalls across
the UK is all thats important not flag

waving party politics.

That said I myself will be standing in
the Aberdeenshire ward in Scotland

which will undoubtly bring us a lot of
attention. Even though I will be

independent I am well known as a
British Fascist locally. As such the

result will reflect the vote NBU could
expect if standing as a party. To this
end we should make extra effort to
get our message out in the ward.

Sadly as always in any level of politics
this will require money. The main
parties pay to have any number of

leaflets delivered by the post office
and we must strive to do the same.

Scottish local elections use the
Transferable vote system where

candidates are voted from first to last
choice, voters will need to know
where each candidate stands to

enable them to do this. Simply put if
they dont recieve a leaflet from us
they will most likely put us as their

last choice.



I will of course attend hustings and be
afforded a candidates article in the
local press but it is of paramount
importance that we get a leaflet

through the doors of the 3000 homes
in the ward. To enable this I am
asking members to donate to our

election campaign.

We need to raise funds to pay for at
least 3000 leaflets and the cost to

have them delivered and if possible
maybe 6-9000 leaflets. There will be

many eyes on the result we get in this
ward as it will be a pointer to if we
will stand under the NBU banner in

the future.

Its not too much to say that our
political future will stand or fall by
the outcome of this election, the
percentage of votes recieved will
determined how we go forward,

please donate whatever you can to
give us the very best chance to poll as

high as possible.

https://newbritishunion.co.uk/Welco
me/news.html#!/products/donate

FASCISM V LIBERALISM

Owing to the misrepresentation of
fascist policy in the media, most

people regard fascism as the extreme
Right, actually Fascism has no

place in the usual grouping of parties
from left to right. The fascist

stands completely outside of this
grouping, opposed in principle to

everyone of the old political parties.
Fascism is out to conquer liberalism
because it is the liberal doctrine of
individual liberty, laissez-faire and

industrial competition that has
brought this country and the greater

part of the world to the verge of
collapse. If people desire to know

what is the opposite to Fascism, they
will find it in individualism. The

Fascist is diametrically opposed to
the

liberal individualist, we do not
believe in individual liberty in public
affairs, but in State service as a basis

for general well-being.
What, after all, is this great birthright

of liberty which all liberals are so
proud? Of what use is liberty to the

unemployed who have equal
freedom with others to seek work

that isn't there waiting in the queue
at

the benefits office? What is liberty
but the privilege and prerogative of

the rich to pick and choose and
oppress their fellow men? Liberalism
merely gives opportunity for the most

pernicious dictatorship that can
possibly exist, the dictatorship of

wealth and finance, the dictatorship 

https://newbritishunion.co.uk/Welcome/news.html#!/products/donate
https://newbritishunion.co.uk/Welcome/news.html#!/products/donate


of individual caprice, the triumph of
might over right!

Liberalism is selfishness incarnate. It
is the creed of individual self-
seeking, liberals would have us

believe that we are no better than
animals and must be for ever striving

and struggling one against the
other relentlessly and pitilessly. Is it

surprising that under such a
dictatorship of individual greed

civilisation has declined and human
beings degenerated?

Fascism teaches that we are, after
all, human beings and not mere
animals. It is by our mutual co-

operation that the human race has
triumphed over nature, and it is in
this co-operation for the purpose of
civilisation that we must seek the
advance of mankind, not in the

individual struggle of man with man
and class with class which liberalism

and democracy have fostered.

Gary Raikes




